
 
 

September 25, 2013 
 
 
 
 

Mr. Mark Elliott  
Quality, Safety and Safeguards Director 
Nuclear Fuel Services, Inc.  
P.O. Box 337, MS 123 
Erwin, TN  37650 

 
SUBJECT:  NUCLEAR FUEL SERVICES, INC.’S OBSERVED EXERCISE 

 
Dear Mr. Elliott: 

 
This refers to your Letter 24G-13-0015, dated September 3, 2013, which requested that the 2013 
triennial force-on-force exercise serve as the 2013 U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission’s 
(NRC’s) observed exercise. 
 
The NRC has completed its review of the request and found that it is acceptable in accordance 
with Title 10 of the Code of Federal Regulations (10 CFR) 73.46(b)(9). 

 
In accordance with 10 CFR 2.390 of the NRC’s “Rules of Practice,” a copy of this letter will be 
available electronically for public inspection in the NRC Public Document Room, or from the 
Agencywide Documents Access and Management System. 

 
If you have any questions, feel free to contact me at (301) 287-3667, or via e-mail to 
Joseph.Willis@nrc.gov. 

 
Sincerely, 

 

 
        /RA/ 
 
 

Joseph Willis, Team Leader 
Security Performance Evaluation Branch 
Division of Security Operations 
Office of Nuclear Security and Incident Response 
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